
HB 437 -- MEDICAL MARIJUANA

SPONSOR: Neely

MEDICAL CANNABIS REGISTRATION CARDS

This bill changes the law regarding the use of hemp extract to
treat intractable epilepsy to authorize the legal use of medical
marijuana to treat irreversible debilitating diseases or
conditions. This bill authorizes the Department of Health and
Senior Services to issue medical cannabis registration cards to any
Missouri resident, 18 years old or older, who can provide a
statement signed by a doctor stating that the individual suffers
from epilepsy or an irreversibly debilitating disease or condition
and may benefit from treatment with medical cannabis and that the
individual has considered all other treatment options currently
approved by the FDA and all relevant clinical trials conducted in
Missouri. Parents of minor children suffering from intractable
epilepsy or an irreversibly debilitating disease or condition can
also obtain medical cannabis cards on behalf of their children.
These registration cards will only be valid for one year but can be
renewed.

The department will publish a list of debilitating diseases or
condition for which a medical cannabis registration card can be
issued. The department can choose to include any persistent or
recurrent disease or condition that the department determines to
have substantial impact on day-to-day functioning which may be
treated by medical cannabis. The department must also include
every disease or condition for which medical cannabis or a
component of medical cannabis has successfully completed phase one
of a clinical trial but has not been approved for general use by
the FDA and remains under investigation in a clinical trial.

Any physician who signs a statement for a patient to obtain a
medical cannabis registration card must keep a record of his or her
evaluation and observation of that patient, including the patient's
response to medical cannabis, and transmit such record to the
department. The department must maintain a database of these
records, which it can share with a higher education institution for
the purpose of studying medical cannabis. The department is also
required to maintain a record of each person it issues a
registration card to. The department can also authorize clinical
trials involving medical cannabis (Section 192.945, RSMo).

THE USE OF MEDICAL CANNABIS

An individual who has been issued a medical cannabis registration
card can only possess or use medical cannabis to treat intractable



epilepsy or an irreversibly debilitating disease or condition. An
individual who has been issued a medical cannabis registration card
may possess up to 20 ounces of medical cannabis. An individual may
be allowed to apply for a waiver of this limit under the rules
established by the Department of Health and Senior Services. The
individual must also have a certificate of analysis detailing the
ingredients of the medical cannabis (Section 195.207).

THE CULTIVATION AND PRODUCTION OF MEDICAL CANNABIS

The Department of Agriculture shall issue cultivation and
production facility licenses to grow or cultivate medical cannabis.
The department will maintain a list of all licensed growers. The
department is responsible for establishing rules relating to
application requirements, including submission of fingerprints and
criminal background checks; security requirements for cultivation
and production premises; cannabis monitoring systems; the
submission of medical cannabis to an approved testing facility; and
the manufacture, storage, and transportation of medical cannabis
(Section 261.265).

INVESTIGATIONAL DRUG USE BY TERMINAL PATIENTS

This bill also expands the definition of investigational drug,
biological product, or device so that it can include medical
cannabis. Under this provision a dispensing organization or
manufacturer of an investigational drug, biological product, or
device that has successfully completed phase one of a clinical
trial but has not been approved for general use by the FDA and
remains under investigation in a clinical trial can be made
available to certain eligible patients who have terminal illnesses
and meet all the other requirements of the section. This bill
makes it a class A misdemeanor for any official, employee, or agent
of the state to block or attempt to block the access of an eligible
patient to an investigation drug, biological product, or device
(Section 191.480).


